PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 18th September 2014

Present: 
Staff: Dr S Rajkumar, Dr S Kurien-George, Angela Allenby

Patients: Peter Axe, Christine Axe , Jean Ellerton, John Ellerton, Peter Cowling, Alan Bell, Janice Cressey, Mary Pollock, Susan Lee, Stephen Belcher
Chairman:  Mr Axe opened the meeting.

Apologies: Brian and Janice Pike, Jim Harding
Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.

Mr Axe welcomed new PPG member Stephen Belcher who has recently joined the practice.  The surgery was recommended to Mr Belcher and he is very happy at the practice and the service he had received since joining.

Feedback from Healthwatch Meeting
Mr Axe attended as chairman of the PPG at the Healthwatch Meeting on 16th September at the Civic Centre.  The meeting was led by lay member Ian Reekie, the NL CCG lead, and the Healthwatch Chair, Julia Pollock.  The purpose of the meeting was to introduce the Healthwatch service and the new Friends and Family Test.
· Friends and Family Test - this has been operated in a hospital environment and has been extended to all GP practices from 1st December 2014; it is part of the GP contact, can replace existing practice surveys and encourages involvement from the Practice PPG’s.
There was discussion at the Healthwatch meeting regarding training of PPG members in the FFT however it was decided that Ian Reekie would put together a 45 minute presentation to show PPG’s what the FFT can offer. 

The practice had started to receive information regarding FFT and had agreed to be a pilot for the test which involves one compulsory question – “How likely are you to recommend our practice to friends and family if they needed similar care or treatment”? Also at least one other but not more than three questions of the practice’s choice.  The PPG decided to use the second question suggested by the Commissioning Support Group –“What was good about your care and what could be improved?” as it was felt that the comments could generate discussion for areas of improvement/change.  The PPG should hopefully be able to establish from the results three areas for improvement and examine progress.
In view of the FFT and that the practice had conducted a patient satisfaction survey as part of Productive General Practice in July the practice have decided not to run the annual survey in November/December this year.  The results of the PGP survey should be available in October for analysis and the PPG can review the data at the next meeting in December.

Mr Bell has had experience of the FFT in the hospital and felt that it was difficult to get a true picture of patient care as the test should be given out as the patient leaves the hospital. It was found however patients who have been waiting for long periods of time especially in A&E often did not fill out the FFT or left poor feedback due to waiting times.
Dr Raj pointed out that the FFT is only a snapshot of how the patient feels at that moment and often is not a true reflection of the service that has been provided.

Mr Belcher had been asked to fill out the test in hospital and had the experience that the staff were not concerned at all on his feedback. 
Healthwatch – introduction and setting up of Healthwatch which is an independent NHS advocacy service in North Lincs, funded by the local authority.  It is free and helps to assist and formulate complaints about the NHS.  It is extended to care homes and Healthwatch do have the power to inspect.  The practice will check that their complaints policy and website includes information regarding Healthwatch; they have received 2-3 leaflets regarding Healthwatch but would like more.  Action: Angela 

Any other business

· Mrs Lee had a query regarding practice procedure for receiving medicine changes from the hospital as she had some difficultly in obtaining a repeat prescription.  Dr George and Angela met with Mrs Lee at end of meeting to look into issue.  Mr Bell said that the hospital and GP practice should have electronic transfers of letters hopefully in the next 15 months.
· Mr Lee asked about having a clock in the waiting room which the practice would look into.  Mr Cowling suggested having the time displayed on the Jayax Board.
· Dr Rajkumar informed the group that Dr Shambu’s surgery was closing at the end of October and the practice had taken on some new patients (approx. 170 so far).  
· Mrs Cressey asked about the comments box on the online scripts as it had disappeared.  Angela will look into this.  Action: Angela

· Discussion around practices withholding their telephone number when contacting patients as this was an issue raised at the Healthwatch meeting.  However our phone number does show if we contact a patient although possibly depends if the patient has the surgery as a contact in their mobile phone.
No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 18th December 2014 at 12.30pm.

The Patient Participation Group at The Oswald Road Medical Centre welcomes new members to join their meetings.  Please inform the reception if you would like to attend the meetings.
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